
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
SEPTEMBER 26, 2022 

 
Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, on Monday, September 26, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Howard Reyburn 
  Scott Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
The work session was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by the Chairman, Scott Rugen.   
 
CHESTER COUNTY MODEL STORM WATER ORDINANCE – We are waiting for the township engineer to 
provide the finalize draft of the ordinance. Comments from the Planning Commission members and Supervisors 
were forwarded to the engineer to include in the draft.   Areas of discussion were regarding High Tunnels and how 
to calculate them and also procedures if they are grandfathered.  Scott reported that he tried to find a stand-alone 
High Tunnel Ordinance and will contact Brandywine Conservancy to see if they have any samples.  DEP requires all 
submissions by 2023. 
 
NEWSLETTERS ARTICLES – Scott wrote an article about Home Improvement Contractors.  Blair Fleischmann 
submitted an article about Imaging related information at Chester County Historical Association.  Scott informed the 
other that we can use a few items from DEP regarding Storm Water Management in our newsletter.  Scott reported 
that the farm visit scheduled at Philip Edwards was cancelled and rescheduled for another date.  Blair will also have 
an article about Janet Robinson receiving an award from the Farm Bureau. 
 
CHESTER CONSERVATION DISTRICT – A meeting will be held at the township building October 18, 2022 at 
11:30 with Gaye Criswell.  Gaye will give an update on her progress with farm visitations. 
 
CHESTER COUNTY ARPA FUNDING – Our application is still under review. 
 
STORM WATER RETROFIT – The Secretary will contact Page DeLuca to find out the status of the grant money. 
 
JENNERSVILLE HOSPITAL – No new information 
 
BUDGET – A budget meeting will be held October 24th at 6:00 P.M. 
 
CHESTER COUNTY CHALLENGE GRANT PROGRAM – Gaye Bergstrom Agreement of Sales calls for a “lump 
sum” payment. 
 
UNION FIRE COMPANY – We will seek more information regarding the contracts for next year. 
 
COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY – Good, financially, but in need of volunteers.  
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 P.M. and the Supervisors held 
an Executive Session. 
 
 The Executive Session was adjourned at 8:32 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
 


